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Newsletter Committee 
The 2021 Nabbar Court No. 123 Newsletter Committee is excited to present the 

first volume of the year.  The year 2020 was challenging for each of us, but Nabbar 

Court No. 123 overcame everything that we were faced with. We are Nabbar Court 

Daughters, we are survivors!  In 2021, the committee is focusing on words by Eric 

Bates, “There are no negatives in life, only challenges to overcome that will make 

you stronger”. We thank Dt. Pam M. Northern, Illustrious Commandress, for the 

opportunity to work on the Court’s newsletter.  Our goal is to keep you informed 

and hopefully entertained.  If you have suggestions or recommendations for future 

newsletters, please feel free to forward them to tdumasjackson@aol.com.  
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Nabbar POST Newsletter 

Disclaimer 
 

The photos utilized and articles written by the Newsletter Committee members are 

used with permission and credit is hereby given to the photographers and authors.  

Information in this publication is for the enjoyment of Nabbar Court No. 123 

members.  Photos and articles in this publication are not intended to reflect the 

views of the Imperial Court Daughters, Auxiliary to the A.E.A.O.N.M.S.  Photos 

and articles may not be copied, in whole or in part, or be duplicated, transmitted, 

published, reproduced, or printed without consent. 
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Greetings Daughters of Nabbar Court No. 123:  

Thank you for re-electing me to serve as the Illustrious Commandress of 

Nabbar Court No. 123. Are you ready to S.L.A.Y… 2.0 Style?   

 

Looking back almost a year ago, who would have thought we would 

still be sheltering in place, meeting virtually, and “zooming” day-in and 

day-out? As an organization called to serve, despite the state of world 

affairs, we have remained steadfast to our calling and made strides in 

our communities. We have witnessed the most controversial state and 

national elections in recent history, yet we continue to persevere. As the 

COVID-19 pandemic statistics surged upward, we continue to press 

forward and support our communities.  

Our work as a Court has not stopped, we have learned to use technology to conduct our business, 

have fun, and even hold elections for Court Officers. Our committees have kicked off what I 

know will be a byonfabulous year for our Court. We started out the year in January, hitting social 

media showing off our “Chucks and Pearls” in connection with our Power, Pearls and Pins 

initiative in honor of Kamala Harris, the first female vice president who is also the first African 

American vice president.  Nabbar Court took to social media once again in February and 

“S.L.A.Y.ed” to bring awareness to cardiovascular disease with our “Go Red” campaign.  

So far, this year, our Court has experienced a lot of “firsts”. Our committees have been hard at 

work to bring innovative programs to the community– from hosting our first Virtual Court 

Retreat and first Human Trafficking Virtual Forum. We also had approximately 30 Daughters to 

volunteer with the Area in Need Missionary House to help other community organizations give 

out food boxes. We have proven we can do the work and do it well.  

 

As we look toward the next several months, even in the midst of a 

global pandemic, we will continue to listen, engage, and actively 

deliver as we always have. Thank you for your Service, Leadership, 

Action, and commitment to our Youth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Illustrious Commandress 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These “unique” times have empowered our committee chairs and co-chairs to continue our 

planning for “virtual” programs for the next several months. With us still in this platform, I hope 

you use this opportunity to attend more meetings and upcoming events/activities. 

We stand ready and we are working with these new challenges. However, there is just one thing 

missing……. WE NEED YOU!!!  For the rest of this year, let us all make a personal 

commitment to show up. Come join us, as we continue to support our Court and the communities 

we serve. Make sure you are reading the weekly announcements for upcoming events and 

activities. You joining us will provide you with a blessing and will be a blessing to others! 

Please remember to take time out for yourselves.  2020 and 2021 have affected all of us in many 

different ways physically, mentally, spiritually, and emotionally. Self-care is the best care. As 

self-care is most important, I hope that you have joined me in being fully vaccinated. COVID-19 

vaccines can protect you and your family. The vaccine is offered at no charge to you. Everyone 

age 16 and over is eligible to receive the vaccine. Vaccination will help us to get to our “new 

normal” safely. Stay tuned for the Nabbar Vaccination Challenge. #nabbarvax as we aim to be 

the first 100% vaccinated Court in the Domain.  If you have not gotten the vaccination and are 

interested in doing so, please visit Vax up Fulton. 

I look forward to continuing to work with each of you as we “S.L.A.Y… 2.0” style!    

Pray for me and I will pray for you and watch God change things. Love you much!  

 

 

In Service, Leadership and Empowerment,  

 

 
 

Dt. Pam M. Northern,  

42nd Illustrious Commandress 

Nabbar Court No. 123 

 

 

 

 

Theme:  

We S.L.A.Y. with Service, 

Leadership, Action & Youth 

Scripture:  

For I know the plans I have for 

you, declares the Lord, plans to 

prosper you and not to harm 

you, plans to give you hope and 

a future. ~Jeremiah 29:11  

2K21 Motto: 

We S.L.A.Y. 2.0  

https://fultoncountyga.gov/covidvaccine


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE S.L.A.Y. 2.0  

As we embrace change, unity, love, and limitless possibilities!!!  
 

It is a great pleasure to greet you in the New Year with change, unity, 

love, and possibilities that are limitless as WE S.L.A.Y. 2.0.   
 

We are blessed to have been witnesses of the inauguration of President 

Joe Biden and the 1st African American woman Vice President 

Kamala Harris on January 20, 2021 and to hear the inspiring words of 

a young black poet, Amanda Gorman, which moved our inner spirits.  

The mere presence of these WOMEN on stage truly signified that WE 

are “Change”.  The women of Nabbar Court 123, you exemplified pure 

Unity in support of our new Madame Vice President with your very own 

initiative, “Power Pearls and Pins” with pictures of you in your favorite 

pearls.  Nabbar Court you continue to solidify that WE are the catalyst 

for change.  
 

We acknowledged the month of February with our virtual recognition of Black History and Heart 

Awareness Month. We honored our members black business and expressed our LOVE of 

educating the community about the risk of heart disease and steps you need to take for 

prevention. We premiered our own Daughters in the month of March as we celebrate the 

accomplishments of our trailblazers for Women’s History Month. These acknowledgements are 

testaments of how much we LOVE one another.  
 

As we continue to embrace our new normal in this pandemic, please take care of one another 

(you never know what someone is personally dealing with), remember social distancing (protect 

yourself and others) and consider taking the COVID-19 vaccine (to help contain the disease). I 

commend all of you for taking the opportunities to unify our organization, loving one another, 

and venturing into new limitless opportunities through your works of service.  
 

Daughters, Thank GOD while you can and remember that yesterday is gone, tomorrow is not 

promised and today is all we have.  

 

We are the Women of Nabbar Court 123 … 

We are the catalyst of constant positive change 

We are the strength that unifies with a common bond 
We are the love that shines brightly everyday  

We are the gems of limitless possibilities  

We are the WOMEN of Nabbar Court No. 123  
 

Dt. Timolin D. Jefferson, Past Illustrious Commandress 2017  

Imperial Deputy for the Oasis 

“Change is inevitable, and possibilities are limitless.” 

 

 

Deputy for the Oasis 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dt. Pam M. Northern serves as your 2021 Illustrious Commandress. She 

has also held the positions of 1st Lieutenant Commandress, 2nd Lieutenant 

Commandress, High Priestess, Oriental Guide, Inside Spy, Outside Spy, 

Marshal, and Assistant Recordress. Dt. Northern was created August 2004 

and has served as the Chairperson or Co-Chairperson of the following 

committees: Joint Ball; Mystic Cyclerz Bicycle Unit; Audit; Budget; NDI; 

Community Service; Investigation; Nabbar Connection; Newsletter; Queen; 

Recruit, Retain, and Reclaim; Meet Me at the Oasis; Sick and Distressed; 

Talent and Scholarship Pageant; Thanksgiving Service and Feast; Voter 

Registration; and Ways and Means. Illustrious Commandress Northern 

represented Nabbar Court No. 123 as Queen in 2016. 

 

Her favorite scripture is: But they that wait upon the LORD shall 

renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be 

weary; and they shall walk, and not faint.” ~Isaiah 40:31 

Illustrious Commandress Northern states, “I enjoy being a member of the best Court in the entire 

Domain. Nabbar Court has the “spirit of excellence”. We set the bar high, achieve our goals 

and continue to raise the bar. We have become trendsetters throughout the Domain. All of these 

things make me proud to be a member of Nabbar Court No. 123”. 

Illustrious Commandress Northern is a National Account Manager (Management and Program 

Analyst) at the National Archives and Records Administration and has a goal of 

entrepreneurship. She is a member of The Enon Church where she is a member of the Praise 

Dance Ministry. She enjoys reading, traveling, going to spas, and spending time with her 

daughter, Gabriella and friends. She currently serves as the Desert 2nd Lt. Commandress and 

previously served as Co-chair of the Desert Talent and Scholarship Pageant. She is Past Worthy 

Matron of Vashti Grimes Pullen Chapter No. 586, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA and an active 

member of the East Point/College Park Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta, Sorority, Inc.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Getting to know your 

2021 Divan 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson serves as your 2021 1st Lieutenant 

Commandress. She has also held the positions of Assistant Recordress, 

Recordress, High Priestess, and 2nd Lieutenant Commandress. Dt. Dumas-

Jackson was created March 10, 2012 and has served as the Chairperson or 

Co-Chairperson of the following committees: Joint Ball; Audit Committee; 

Budget Committee; Website; Newsletter; Community Service; 

Photography; Sickness and Distress; Ways & Means; D3 Clown Unit; 

Investigation; Thanksgiving Service and Feast; Recruit, Retain, and 

Reclaim; and Egyptian Tea.  

 

Dt. Dumas-Jackson states; “Nabbar Court No. 123 is comprised of strong; 

educated; and talented women. Being a member of this great court has allowed me to grow and 

learn. I enjoy the bonds that have been created and look forward to ensuring that Nabbar Court 

No. 123 remains the best court in the domain”.   
 

Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson is a graduate of Valdosta State University and is completing her 

Graduate studies at Columbus State University. She is a Deputy Sheriff (Lieutenant), member of 

Wrights Grove Baptist Church, enjoys photography and design, traveling, sports and spending 

time with family and friends. She serves on the Security Team for the Desert of Georgia and 

Imperial Court. She holds memberships in the following:  
 

Pride of Forsyth Chapter No. 144, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA 

Esther R. Walters Assembly No. 24A, Order of the Golden Circle 

Rahab Court No. 1, Heroines of Jericho 

Marie B. Cooper Court No. 2, Ladies of the Circle of Perfection 

Vivian V. Mims Court No. 2, Order of Cyrene Crusaders 
 

  

Dt. Rosaline P. Moody serves as your 2021 2nd Lieutenant Commandress. 

She has also held the positions of Outside Spy and High Priestess. Dt. Moody 

was created on March 10, 2008 and has served as the Chairperson or Co-

Chairperson of the following committees: Hospitality; Creation Team; 

Sickness and Distress; Mardi Gras Party; Investigation; Recruit, Retain, and 

Reclaim; and Meet Me at the Oasis. 
 

Dt. Moody states “I enjoy the work that Nabbar Court No. 123 does in the 

community and the sisterhood. My future personal goal is to support Nabbar 

Court No. 123 as we move forward and continue being Finer Women”. 
 

Dt. Moody’s motto is: “I have learned that people will forget what you said, 

people will forget what you did, people will never forget how you made them 

feel.” Her hobbies are traveling and spending time with her family. She holds memberships in 

Viola Hart-Felton Chapter No. 584, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA and Esther R. Walters 

Assembly No. 24A, Order of the Golden Circle. 
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Dt. Kiema Mosley serves as your 2021 High Priestess. She has also 

held the positions of Marshal, 2nd Ceremonial Daughter, and Oriental 

Guide. Dt. Mosely was created in April 2010 and has served as the 

Chairperson or Co-Chairperson for the following committees:  

Talent and Scholarship, Scrapbook, Chantresses, and Sickness and 

Distress. Dt. Kiema Mosely represented Nabbar Court No. 123 as 

Queen in 2018. 
 

Dt. Mosley states, “As a Nabbar Court No. 123 Daughter, I enjoy the 

sisterhood, community service, and fellowship I have with the 

Daughters and the Nobility”.  
 

Dt. Kiema Mosley is the mother of two, Willie Mosley and Coriana Gresham, and enjoys being a 

grandmother to Kiori Jordan. She is an Accountant for Genuine Parts Company, an EMT for 

AMR, and the owner of Fowler’s Catering and Event Planning. In a few years, she plans to leave 

corporate America and expand her businesses. Dt. Mosley is a member of Ruth Chapter No. 102, 

Order of the Eastern Star, PHA.  

 

 

HPC Sharon Lane serves as your 2021 Youth Group Directress. She has 

also held the position of Assistant Recordress. HPC Lane was created 

August 2002, received her Honorary Past Commandress degree in 2009, 

and has served as the Chairperson or Co-Chairperson of the following 

committees: Talent & Scholarship Pageant, Youth Mentoring Program, 

Mother-Daughter Fashion Show, Mother-Daughter Event, and Military 

Daughters Committee.  
 

When asked what she loves about being a part of this court; HPC Lane 

stated: “Always First! Nabbar Court No. 123 sets the bar high for always 

being the first in all its endeavors.  The Daughters are dedicated to the 

goals. We have a lot of "firsts" in our Court.  I was the first Military 

Daughter of the Year and the first to call military cadence at the Imperial 

Session in the Flag Ceremony. Nabbar Court No. 123 is recognized as being Always First.” 
 

Her goal for Nabbar Court No. 123 is to facilitate the Court wherever necessary. HPC Sharon 

Lane enjoys servicing our servicemen and servicewomen at the USO ATL Airport and 

elsewhere.  She is proud of Nabbar Court No. 123's Military Daughters and their service to our 

country. HPC Lane holds memberships in the following: Arena Chapter No. 29, Order of the 

Eastern Star, PHA; Mary L. Walker Assembly No. 14, Order of the Golden Circle;  

W.E. Terry Court No. 6, Heroines of Jericho; Marie B. Cooper Court No. 2, Ladies of the Circle 

of Perfection; Vivian V. Mims Court No. 2, Order of Cyrene Crusaders; and the Red Hat Society 

(Vice Queen in the 3-L Chapter)  
 

When asked about her love for the order, HPC Lane stated: “I love developing community 

service endeavors, the fellowship, and membership.  I continue to sing at events and during the 

pandemic and provide essentials for teachers and families in need.”   
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Dt. Rena G. McElrath serves as your 2021 Outside Spy. She has also held 

the positions of 1st Ceremonial Daughter and Oriental Guide. Dt. 

McElrath was created in October 2013 and has served as the Chairperson 

or Co-Chairperson of the following committees: Recruit, Retain, and 

Reclaim; Talent & Scholarship; Breast Cancer Awareness; and 

Scrapbook.   
 

Dt. McElrath states; “Nabbar Court No. 123 has given me the opportunity 

to serve and give in the community. I have learned and continue to learn 

the auxiliary and its purpose. My future in Nabbar Court No. 123 is to 

continue to grow; serve and learn more of the auxiliary”. 
 

Dt. Rena McElrath is a retired Assistant Principal, attends Andrews Chapel 

United Methodist Church, and enjoys traveling and meeting people. She holds memberships in 

the following: 
 

United Methodist Women (Past President) 

Ruth Chapter No. 102, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA    

Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc., Psi Alpha Omega 

 

 

 

HPIC Katrina Williams serves as your 2021 Directress of Promotions. 

She has also held the positions of Illustrious Commandress, 1stLieutenant 

Commandress, 2nd Lieutenant Commandress, High Priestess, Inside Spy, 

Outside Spy, and Marshal. HPIC Williams was created in April 2008 and 

has served as the Chairperson or Co-Chairperson of the following 

committees: Scrapbook, Ball, Talent and Scholarship, Thanksgiving 

Service and Feast, Meet Me at the Oasis, Investigation, Promotions, 

Community Service, NDI, Nabbar Connections, HIV/AIDS, Audit, 

Budget, and Ways and Means. HPIC Williams represented Nabbar Court 

No. 123 as Queen in 2020 and 2021. 
 

HPIC Katrina Williams has been an entrepreneur for 23 years. She states: “I am looking forward 

to the next phase in my life. I have started a foundation that encompasses all areas of Human 

Services which emphasizes special attention to Homelessness”. She is a Deputy Imperial 

Directress of the Sally Berry Fashion Show, has served as the Assistant to the Deputy for Desert, 

and served on the Desert’s Queen’s Contest and Talent and Scholarship Committee. HPIC 

Williams holds memberships in the following: 
 

Peace Chapter No. 146, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA 

Esther R. Walters Assembly No. 24A, Order of the Golden Circle 

Ruth Court No. 11, Heroines of Jericho 

Geraldine McKinney Court No. 1, Ladies of the Circle of Perfection 

Thelma L. Ingram Court No. 5, Order of Cyrene Crusaders 
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Dt. Karyn L. Keaton-Bailey serves as your 2021 Oriental Guide. She has also 

held the positions of Assistant Recordress and Inside Spy. Dt. Bailey was 

created in 2008 and has served as the Chairperson or Co-Chairperson of the 

following committees: Community Service, Talent and Scholarship, 

Scrapbook, Health and Wellness Awareness, and Egyptian Tea. 
 

Dt. Bailey states: “Being a part of Team Nabbar is like being in an exclusive 

club. Sometimes it can feel like it is your Team versus the world. We all may have individual 

goals and targets, but ultimately, we are working towards success. This is what unites our Court. 

Having people around to share the good times is something we all enjoy!” 
 

Dt. Karyn Bailey has been a Nurse since July 1986 and is currently in early retirement. She has a 

Masters Degree in Nursing Education and hopes to teach part-time when COVID-19 has been 

eradicated. Dt. Bailey enjoys loving on her Yorkshire Terrier, Cammie. She serves on the Desert 

of Georgia’s Nursing Team and Imperial Medical Department (Nurse). She holds memberships 

in Arena Chapter No. 29, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA, Annie B. Gibbons Assembly No. 

367A, Order of the Golden Circle, and Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority Incorporated, Sigma Omega 

Omega Chapter.  

 

 

 

HPC Sheila K. Freeman serves as your 2021 Assistant Treasurer. She has 

also held the position of Treasurer (2003-2014). HPC Freeman was created 

in March 2001, received her Honorary Past Commandress degree in 2008, 

and has served as the Chairperson or Co-Chairperson of the following 

committees: Ball, History, Budget, Bylaws, and Promotions.  
 

HPC Freeman states; “I enjoy the fellowship and the comradeship of the 

Court. There is a sense of purpose in all the projects we undertake”. 
 

HPC Sheila Freeman is retired from the City of Atlanta and Fulton County 

and has worked for the IRS, Georgia Department of Revenue, City of 

Fairburn, and the City of Rockdale. She enjoys reading, traveling, playing 

computer games, and working in the yard.  

   

Before becoming a Daughter, HPC Freeman worked during Imperial Session in the Convention 

Department under HPIC Dorothy Jackson. She has also worked as support for the Past Imperial 

Treasurer, HPIC Brenda James, and Auditor for the Desert of Georgia. HPC Sheila Freeman 

serves as a Deputy Imperial Directress of Constitution Revision Committee and Treasurer for the 

Desert of Georgia.  Her personal future goals are to spend more time with her family and friends 

and travel. She holds memberships in Ruth Chapter No. 102, Order of the Eastern Star, PHA and 

Esther R. Walters Assembly No. 24A, Order of the Golden Circle.   
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PC Timolin D. Jefferson serves as your 2021 Imperial Deputy for the 

Oasis of Atlanta. She has also held the positions of Illustrious 

Commandress (2017), 1st Lieutenant Commandress, 2nd Ceremonial 

Daughter, Inside Spy, Outside Spy, and Marshal. Past Illustrious 

Jefferson was created in 2010 and has served as the Chairperson or Co-

chairperson of the following committees: Breast Cancer Awareness 

Committee; That’s 70s Party; Talent and Scholarship Pageant; Ways & 

Means; Audit Committee; Joint Ball Committee; Budget Committee; 

Recruit, Retain, and Reclaim Committee; and Meet Me at the Oasis.  
 

Deputy Jefferson states, “I enjoy the interaction with the strong women 

in the court who express their joy and commitment to SERVICE with 

their involvement in the local community combined with the ability for 

us to empower each other to be the best we can be together as simple as     

1 -2-3”. 

Deputy Jefferson aspires to be a beacon of limitless possibilities in our court, community, 

and the world. She received a Bachelor of Arts in Mass Media Arts from Clark Atlanta 

University and is a Student Information Manager for KIPP Atlanta Collegiate High School. 

Deputy Timolin D. Jefferson held membership in Viola Hart Felton Chapter No. 584, Order 

of the Eastern Star, PHA and later demitted to Peace Chapter No. 146 where she currently 

serves as Worthy Matron. She is also a member of Esther R. Walters Assembly No. 24A, 

Order of the Golden Circle.   

Her work continues at the Desert and Imperial levels. Deputy Timolin D. Jefferson has 

served as the Desert of Georgia Recordress since 2012 and she has been a member of the 

Imperial Thinking Pink Department since 2014. She has one daughter, Timolyn D. Davis, a 

son in law, Brey Davis, and two grandchildren, Ryee David and Denver Rae.  

 

 

 

STAY TUNED FOR MORE DIVAN FEATURES 

 

Dt. Laniki Smith, Treasurer 

Dt. Cynthia Henry, Recordress 

Dt. Nivia Lindsey, 1st Ceremonial Daughter 

Dt. LaGayle Brewer, 2nd Ceremonial Daughter 

Dt. Ebony Johnson, Inside Spy 

Dt. Kisha D. West, Assistant Recordress 

Dt. Shaunta Rutherford, Assistant Recordress 

Dt. Deborah Woods, Marshal 

Dt. Lisa Johnson, Marshal 
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The first verse of The Greatest Love of All by Whitney Houston is “I believe the children are our 

future. Teach them well and let them lead the way. Show them all the beauty they possess inside. 

Give them a sense of pride to make it easier. Let the children’s laughter remind us how it used to 

be.” 

Marren Dickens became a member of the Nabbar Court 

Youth Group at 9 years old and remained a member until she 

graduated from high school at 18. She was actively engaged in 

the meetings and community service projects with this youth 

group as well as the Golden Circle Doves and the King 

Solomon Youth Chapter. Extending charity and giving to the 

homeless as a child was the catalyst for her continued 

benevolence in her adulthood. Marren learned to play the 

saxophone and keyboards while in grade school and would 

share her musical talent during various programs. Her love of 

reading resulted in her winning a book reading contest and her 

appreciation for language arts motivated her to go beyond the 

written word and excel in oratorical competitions.  

Marren earned her Bachelor’s Degree in Political Science with a 

concentration in Pre-Law from the University of Alabama. 

Marren earned a Master’s Degree in Business Administration 

with a concentration in Healthcare Administration and Human Resources from Keiser University 

in March 2020; however, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, commencement ceremonies were not 

held until February 2021. She aspires to be a criminal attorney and is exploring schools and 

preparing to take the LSAT. Marren is currently working at The Georgia Department of Public 

Health as a Human Resources Recruiter. 

Marren recalled her grandfather telling her about the civil rights movement when she would visit 

him during her childhood in Tuscaloosa, Alabama. His stories of crossing of the Edmund Pettus 

Bridge in Selma, Alabama on March 5, 1967 known as “Bloody Sunday” and working with Dr. 

Martin Luther, King, Jr. inspired her to want to give back to the community. One of the issues 

she wants to impact is the inequity in sentencing of African Americans for petty crimes. Her 

grandfather has had a 20-year political career and was one of the first black mail carriers in 

Tuscaloosa. Fifty years after the height of the civil rights movement, Marren would endure her 

own plight with racism when President Barack Obama was elected. She remembered that the 

halls of the high school were quiet in response to the day many thought America would never 

see, a black man elected as President of the United States. A white classmate confronted her and 

she refused to oblige the argument; however, still received discipline. She also had to navigate 

the paradox of white classmates whose parents had a disdain for African Americans. 

 

 

Where are they now? 

In the SPOTLIGHT 



 

 

 

 

 

 

When asked if she is following the recent trials regarding racial injustice, she expressed that 

she is concerned about the lives of her husband and son as black males. In light of what 

happened to Ahmad Aubrey who was killed in Brunswick, Georgia and George Floyd who died 

while being physically restrained by the police in Minneapolis, Minnesota, she is constantly 

thinking about how to raise her children in this country, whether or not her husband will return 

home when he leaves the house, and how she would be treated if approached by the police.  

In addition to her goal of becoming a Criminal Attorney, Marren has political aspirations that she 

hopes to pursue. She proudly stated that she would love to run for her grandfather’s former seat 

of District 2 in Tuscaloosa, Alabama if she ever chose to reside there again. Ultimately, Marren 

would like to move to Washington, D.C. to further her career. She understands that 

accomplishing her goals will take diligence and patience. She noted that people want to see 

change immediately but they do not want to take the time to learn the processes to fulfill the 

change. Knowing that firsthand knowledge and experience is beneficial, Marren has also worked 

on mayoral and gubernatorial campaigns.  

Michelle Obama’s quote, “When they go low, we go high.” is one of her favorite quotes and 

Brighter Day by Kirk Franklin is one of her favorite songs. 

Marren is the daughter of Past Commandress Denise Mundy. This extraordinary young lady is 

the wife of Mr. Taylor Dickens, mother of two beautiful children, Merci and Matthew, owner of 

The Merci Rose Brand, LLC., and a member of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc.  

We wish you continued success in all your pursuits, Marren! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the SPOTLIGHT 

Where are they now? 

Written by Dt. Kisha D. West 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dt. Theresa Hill received her Honorary Past Commandress 

degree this year for her years of service and dedication to 

Nabbar Court No. 123 and the Imperial Court. HPC Hill was 

created in Nabbar in August 2004. She has served in several 

Divan positions and on multiple committees. Her current 

position with the Imperial Court Daughters is a Supporter for the 

Imperial Computer Resource Center. Congratulations HPC 

Theresa Hill! 

 

“Journey 2 Johnson” 

On January 1, 2021, Past Illustrious Commandress Veronica Cook married the love 

of her life. She and Noble Michael Johnson (Omar Temple No. 21) went before 

family and friends in Tybee Island, Georgia to say, “I Do”. Her mother, Mrs. 

Dorothy L. Cook and son, Khalil Smoot, were right by her side as she took the 

“Journey2Johnson”. PC Johnson and Noble Johnson met on May 1, 2015 in 

Augusta, GA at the Desert of Georgia GALA Day. Noble Johnson romantically 

proposed on December 20, 2019 in Myrtle Beach, SC and PC Johnson happily said 

“YES”. Congratulations PC Veronica Cook Johnson. May God continue to bless 

you. 

 
Written by Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

January 

Dt. Crystal S.  Lockhart – 5th 

Dt. Bridgette T. Smith – 5th 
Dt. Paula Seay – 7th 
Dt. Monica Malcom-Nix – 10th 

Dt. Tonya Lambey – 12th  
Dt. Lisa Johnson– 16th  
Dt. Sylvia Ware – 16th 
Dt. Latonya Burkhalter – 19th 

Dt. Eleanor Gantt – 19th 
Dt. Kathryn M. White – 20th 
Dt. Denise Y. Carter, HPC – 21st 

Dt. Lisa Charles– 22nd 
Dt. Linda James, HPC – 26th 
Dt. Monica Jacks– 30th 
 

February 

Dt. Deborah Muhammad – 7th 
Dt. Karen Taylor – 11th 
Dt. Katrina Williams, HPIC – 11th 
Dt. Charlotte Lockhart – 12th 
Dt. Mary G. Watts, HPC – 16th 
Dt. Veronica Johnson, PC – 20th 
Dt. Rita Esters, HPC – 21st 

Dt. Barbara Perkins, HPIC – 22nd 
Dt. Anissa Kirkland – 28th 
Dt. Jennifer Smith- Grant – 28th 

Dt. Catherine Truitt, PC – 28th 
 

March 

Dt. Mischell Knox – 3rd 
Dt. Ruth Stevenson, HPIC – 7th 
Dt. Tajah G. Johnson – 8th 
Dt. Diane Brown – 12th  
Dt. Sakeska Johnson-White – 13th 
Dt. Charlene Maupins, HPC – 14th 
Dt. Vernice Scott, HPIC – 17th 
Dt. Elizabeth Starks – 18th 

Dt. Adrienne Walthour – 22nd 
Dt. Geveda Patrick– 25th 

Dt. Timolin Jefferson, PC – 26th 
Dt. Cynthia Crawford, HPC – 27th 

Dt. Rosaline P. Moody – 27th 
Dt. Joyce Coleman, HPIC – 29th  
Dt. Tracy R.  Flounoy – 29th 

Dt. Sheila Freeman, HPC – 30th 
 

April 

Dt. Ebony Johnson – 1st 
Dt. Tamara St. Germaine – 2nd 
Dt. Natarsha Miller – 8th 

Dt. Georgetta Dye – 9th 
Dt. Sara Malone, HPC – 11th 
Dt. Cynthia Henry – 18th 
Dt. Erica Garmon – 20th 
Dt. Tasha Parham – 21st 
Dt. Gwendolyn Wallace – 21st 
Dt. Bridget Cox – 23rd 
Dt. Shirley Cunningham – 24th 
 
 
 

"For we are God's handiwork, created in Christ Jesus 

to do good works, which God prepared in advance for 

us to do." "For through wisdom your days will be 

many, and years will be added to your life." "May he 

give you the desire of your heart and make all your 

plans succeed."  

                              Ephesians 2:10 & Psalm 20:4 

 



 

 

 

Thank you for being part of our Nabbar Court’s success over the years. 

We greatly appreciate and value your hard work and dedication! 

January     February 

HPIC Joyce Coleman    PC Mary Copeland 
HPC Cynthia Crawford     Dt. Tamicka Jones  
Dt. Patrice I. Daniels    Dt. Laniki Smith  
Dt. Julia Hill      Dt. Sacarshela M. Williams 
Dt. Paula Seay 
Dt. Gwendolyn Wallace 
Dt. Sylvia Ware 
 

March     April 

Dt. Betty Allen     Dt. Barbara Caldwell 
Dt. Tonáe Clements    Dt. Georgetta Dye 
Dt. Annette Cosby    HPC Sarah Frazier 
Dt. Shirley Cunningham    Dt. Nicolette Gordon 
Dt. Treasa C. Dumas-Jackson   PC Thelma Ingram 
HPC Sheila Freeman    HPIC Dorothy Jackson 
PC Susan Gibson     HPIC Brenda James 
Dt. Valerie Hindsman-Bell    PC Timolin Jefferson 
HPC Linda James     Dt. Emma Johnson 
HPC J.C. Jefferson    HPC Charlene Maupins 
Dt. Monica Malcom    Dt. Kiema Mosley 
Dt. LaSonja Martin- Solomon   Dt. Geveda Patrick 
Dt. Rosaline P. Moody    Dt. Denise Washington 
Dt. Deborah Muhammad 
Dt. Carmen Scott 
PC Frances Solomon  
PC Mary Surry 
HPC Mary G. Watts 
Dt. Rosa M. Weston 
Dt. Stephanie L. Wimbish 

 

Nabbar Court No. 123 
Creation Anniversary 



 

 

     Nabbar Court No. 123 
      Oasis of Atlanta; Desert of Georgia 

 

Dt. Ihsana Ujamaa is the youngest daughter in Nabbar 

Court No 123. She joined the court in September 2019 at 

the age of 36. Dt. Ujamaa is a native of Georgia and works 

as a Human Resources Manager for Purple Innovations.  
 

Uniqueness… Dt. Ujamaa has predicted the winner of the 

last three Super Bowl Football games.  She states: “I’ve 

tried that system for the lottery, but it does not seem to 

work”.  
 

Pandemic awareness… Dt. Ihsana Ujamaa stated that the 

pandemic has taught her to value every single day because 

tomorrow is not guaranteed. Love, forgive, and do 

everything that you ever wanted to do because NOW is the 

time. Her recommendation to family and friends, “Don't 

put off your dreams for a later date. Indulge in your 

happiness and allow yourself to grow and flourish.” 
 

HPC Doris Hamilton is the most seasoned daughter in Nabbar Court No 123. It is hard to 

believe that she is 90 years young. She joined the court in June 1993. Her biological daughter, 

HPIC Joyce Coleman, and her granddaughters, Tamara St. Germaine and Erica Garmon are also 

members of this amazing court. Yes, we have a three Generation Family in Nabbar Court No. 

123! HPC Hamilton is a native of Chattanooga, Tennessee and she moved to the great state of 

Georgia in 1964. She was married to Mr. Fred Hamilton and became a widow in 2012. HPC 

Doris Hamilton worked in Management and retired from the J.C. Penny Corporation.   
 

If you have ever had a conversation with HPC Hamilton, you are aware that she loves to have 

fun. Her favorite saying is: “Age isn’t nothing but a figure – You pick the one you want”. Her 

favorite Bible verse is “I can do all things through Christ who strengthenth me”.  

Philippians 4:13 

 

 
Written by Dt. Tamicka Jones 



 

Health and Wellness from 

 

 

When it comes to the safety of being vaccinated against COVID-19, it is important to have the 

facts. We are sharing information on the process of vaccine development, so you can feel 

confident in the safety and effectiveness of COVID-19 vaccines. 

Safety first — speed second 

COVID-19 vaccines were developed faster than past vaccines due to real-time research sharing 

among scientists, advance funding made available to vaccine developers, and the use of existing 

technology. While speed of development was important, safety was not sacrificed. The vaccines 

were tested on tens of thousands of people and met the safety and effectiveness standards 

required for Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

(FDA) before being distributed in the U.S. 

Clinical trials 

Before issuing emergency approval for the COVID-19 vaccines, the FDA had to determine that 

the known and potential benefits of each vaccine outweighed the known and potential risks. 

They reviewed clinical, nonclinical, and manufacturing data from extensive research, lab tests, 

and clinical trials. Clinical trials were required to study the safety and side effects of the 

vaccines. In the third and final phase, tens of thousands of people volunteered, and the health of 

vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals was compared to determine vaccine effectiveness. 

V-safe 

The CDC is also using V-safe to study vaccine side effects in real-time. V-safe is a post-

vaccination health checker that allows vaccinated individuals to quickly report any side effects to 

the CDC right from their smartphone. As the vaccines are distributed, V-safe will help the CDC 

keep more accurate records of vaccine side effects across the population. 

 

A few Nabbar Court Daughters received COVID vaccines. 

 

 

    HPIC Vernice Scott   Dt. Pam Northern               HPIC Brenda James            Dt. T. Dumas-Jackson 

           



 

 

 

On January 20, 2021, the Daughters of Nabbar Court with smiles on their faces, joined the ladies 

around the world by donning pearls, and some even wore their Chuck Taylor’s and tied their 

laces, in celebration of Kamala D. Harris, the first female vice president who is also the first 

African American and first Asian American vice president!  

How fitting for such an auspicious occasion. A pearl is developed when a foreign object or 

irritant enters the shell of a mollusk, more commonly, oysters, but are also produced by mussels 

and clams. The same chemical, nacre, from which the shell of the mollusk is made, is secreted to 

protect the mollusk. The mollusks live in various environments and the pearls formed come in 

various shapes, sizes, and colors. It takes at least three years for a sustainable pearl to form. As 

with a pearl, our contributions are often borne of irritants that are the catalyst for us to protect 

ourselves by improving circumstances for ourselves and others.  

We are just as varied as the mollusks that produce pearls and our contributions are just as distinct 

as the sizes, shapes, and colors. Pearls are often strung together or affixed as adornments on 

accessories and clothing adding class, eloquence, and beauty. The beauty and qualities of pearls 

were exemplified by the finer women of Nabbar Court No. 123 who united in celebrating 

Madame Vice President Kamala D. Harris! 
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Written by 

Dt. Kisha D. West 



 

Nabbar Goes RED 2021 
 

The American Heart Association's “Go Red for Women” 

movement encourages people to take action through the month 

of February by wearing red on “National Wear Red Day”. 

According to the American Heart Association, cardiovascular 

disease is the number one killer of women, causing 1 in 3 

deaths each year which is approximately one woman every 

minute! The objective of this movement is to empower women 

with the knowledge and tools to take charge of their heart 

health such as the GO RED slogan: 
 

G Get your numbers – ask your doctor to check your blood pressure and 

     cholesterol. 
 

O Own your lifestyle – Stop smoking, lose weight, exercise, and eat healthy.  
 

R Realize your risk. We think it will not happen to us, but heart disease does 

not discriminate. 
 

E Educate your family! Make healthy food choices! 
 

D Do not be silent! Spread the word! Educate and encourage others to get heart 

     healthy!  
 

The Daughters of Nabbar Court No. 123 rose to the occasion on February 5, 2021 

by blasting social media wearing their red and flashing our beautiful smiles. We 

S.L.A.Y. in RED! It is important to continue to raise awareness for cardiovascular 

disease in women, not only in February, but throughout the year. For more 

information, go to http://www.goredforwomen.org. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Written by Dt. Tamicka Jones 

http://www.goredforwomen.org/


 

 

Virtual Retreat 2021 

 
 

 
Even in the midst of a pandemic the ladies of Nabbar Court No. 123 knew no defeat. Daughters 

LaGayle Brewer and Charlotte Lockhart planned our first virtual retreat. On March 7, 2021, Ms. 

Stephanie Johnson, of Cornerstone Consulting, and her colleague, Ms. Evelyn Neely, guided us 

through exercises in line with our theme, "SLAY Your Personality". 

 

Cornerstone Training and Consulting is an Atlanta based company that has been in existence in 

the metro Atlanta area since 2004. They continue to provide training to several organizations 

throughout all of Georgia, and across the United States. They pride their company in providing 

“The BEST training ever”. 

Stephanie Johnson is the originator and one of the primary trainers of Cornerstone Training and 

Consulting. Her vision is to be the training resource and partner of choice to her clients by 

providing stellar training, solutions, and consulting. The company offers training that can be 

conducted onsite or at offsite locations. Nabbar Court No. 123 was blessed to enjoy their services 

virtually. 

We explored the dynamics that are revealed as we communicate. The sanguine discussers, 

phlegmatic diplomats, melancholy doers, and choleric decision makers have different approaches 

to completing tasks. While some of us are more aligned with one personality type, we also 

identify with another depending on the situation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had an afternoon of delight as we gained insight. Although we are all different, the 

Daughters of Nabbar Court are unified by the love for each other and our beloved Nabbar Court 

No. 123. Ms. Johnson made this observation during her brief time with us. 

 

Written by Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson, Dt. Kisha D. West, and Dt. Tamicka Jones 



 

 

End Slavery: Human Trafficking Virtual Forum 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

On March 21, 2021, Nabbar Court No. 123 hosted a no cost virtual forum on Human Trafficking. 

The guest speakers, Heather M. Gaylord and Jennifer Swain, delivered important details 

regarding human trafficking, including, but not limited to definitions, examples, judicial cases, 

awareness, and deterrence. Daughters, Nobles, family, and friends were given the opportunity to 

interact with the speakers and moderator, Dt. Shaunta Rutherford. The Zoom chat was also 

utilized for information sharing.  The event was so well received that the committee has been 

asked to have it shared again. The Community Service Chairperson, Dt. Karyn Bailey, and Co-

Chairperson, Dt. Shaunta Rutherford, along with the committee members will host a Watch Party 

on May 23, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.    

 

Area in Need Missionary House; Incorporated (AINMH) is a 501(c)3 organization 

based out of Stockbridge, GA. Founded in 2015, the mission of AINMH is to feed the homeless 

and clothe the needy. They are dedicated to addressing the needs of individuals, families, and 

children experiencing homelessness in the metropolitan Atlanta area. The inspiration for the 

agency came from reports from local schools that there were more than 1,900 homeless children 

in the Metro-Atlanta area school districts alone in 2015. They assist with access to food, 

clothing, and referrals to other local organizations.  

On March 27, 2021, Nabbar Court No. 123 joined Nabbar Temple No. 128 and several 

other Masonic organizations at the Prince Hall Grand East to distribute 2400 USDA 

Food boxes that consisted of dairy, meat, and vegetables to families in need.  

 

 

 
Written by Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson 

 

 



 

Nabbar Court No. 123 Supports… 

HPIC Brenda B. James  

Professional Manager with a documented record of accomplishments in arbitration 

and conflict resolution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Created in Nabbar Court No. 123 (1997) 

• Imperial Convention Department (1999-2001) 

• Office Manager for Past Imperial Commandress Gloria Ramsey (2001) 

• Honorary Past Commandress (2001) 

• Imperial Deputy for the Oasis (2003-2011) 

• Local Coordinator for Imperial Session (2009) 

• Imperial Deputy for the Desert (2011-2016) 

• Appointed Imperial Treasurer (2016-2017) 

• Honorary Past Imperial Commandress (2017) 

• Imperial Deputy for the Desert (2017-2019) 

• Deputy Imperial Directress Convention Department (2020) 

• Advisor for the Class of 2021 Illustrious Commandresses 

 

Professional Qualifications: 

• Customer Service Manager - East Point (1986-1999) 

• City Clerk, Interim City Manager, EEO Officer - East Point (1999-2010) 

• City Clerk, Interim City Manager, EEO Officer - Fairburn (2010-2016) 

• Presently serving as the County Clerk of Clayton County  

 



 

Promotions Team 
 

The Promotions Team is excited that Nabbar Court No. 123 has increased its visibility of our 

great works in the community through our social media platforms. Our team is committed to 

highlighting the great works as we continue to S.L.A.Y.  in 2021 with Service, Leadership, 

Action & Youth. Our goal is to make sure that we are posting pictures that are always socially 

appropriate and to reflect Nabbar Court No. 123 in a positive light. We are focused on 

developing innovative ideas to profile our Court, such as the 2021 New Year’s Divan Feature via  

video that highlighted what each Daughter was looking forward to and what they are thankful 

for. We would like to spread the word and remind you to please join us with your membership 

on the following social media sites.  

  

 

 

 

 

Twitter @Nabbar123 

Instagram @ Nabbarcourt123 

Facebook @ Friends of Nabbar Court (page and group) 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel-Nabbar Court 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

HPIC Katrina Williams 
Dt. Ebony Johnson 


